Public sector wage bill. We aim to reduce the wage bill by €1.5 billion from 2011

to 2014:

Public sector employee compensation. We will adjust the wage grid for special

regimes, with effect from August 1, 2012. We will also adopt legislation to align

the wage grid of parliamentary staff with the new wage grid for state employees.

Finally, we will reduce labor costs associated with elected positions, and

eliminate seasonal bonuses and suspend the payment of performance bonuses in

the public sector.

Public administration reform. To achieve a leaner more efficient state, we

have initiated a rigorous evaluation of administrative structures and personnel.

We will combine this assessment with mobility, attrition, reduction of temporary

contracts, disciplinary procedures, and mandatory redundancies. This should

help reduce the public sector workforce by 150,000 by 2015, relative to the end-

2010 level, while allowing room to hire staff with critical skills to support

specialized government operations. The key building blocks for this include:

o A rigorous assessment. The Ministry of Administrative Reform will

complete a functional review for government ministries by January 2013, and

individual staff performance assessments by end-2013. This reform process

will be extended to extra-budgetary funds and regional and local

administrations in 2013.This will identify entities to be merged or closed,

staff that are redundant, staff that are not fully qualified for their positions,

and open positions where new staff are needed.

o Mobility and exits. Entity closures and cancelation of redundant positions

will be pursued, and all affected employees will be either transferred to a

mobility scheme or dismissed. Concerning those transferred to a mobility

scheme, affected employees will be provided with one year of reduced pay.

Our target is to place 27,000 in this scheme by end-2013. If they fail to find a

new position in the public sector, they will be required to transition to the

private sector. To facilitate renewal of the public sector workforce we expect

a large share of those entering this program to ultimately transition to the

private sector notably via mandatory exits. We expect to complete staffing

plans for line Ministries by end-February 2013, and will use these plans to

identify redundant positions and employees, and on this basis set quarterly

159

targets for mandatory exits through end-2014 (proposed as a new program

structural benchmark).

o Hiring controls and plans. To ensure that our efforts to redeploy and reduce

personnel are effective, we will take steps to optimize hiring. We will limit

automatic sources of hiring, by limiting intake into public service academies

by 30 percent, removing job guarantees for private sector teachers, and by

putting a sunset clause to existing lists of eligible graduates. We will keep

our staffing plans up to date to inform about critical skill requirements. If we

are unable to meet our personnel reduction targets, notwithstanding our

hiring controls, we will increase targeted redundancies.
